From: Susanne Endisch [susanne@endiweb.com]

Sent: Tuesday, September 29, 2009 6:56 PM

To: Thu Bui

Cc: Susanne Endisch

Subject: Air Quality Near Hanson Cement Plant

Dear Ms. Thu Bui,

I am a very concerned citizen living at De Anza Oaks, right next to the Hanson Cement Plant. I am concerned about the air quality due to the proximity to the cement plant and the heavy truck traffic on Steven's Creek Rd. and Foothill Blvd. I'm also concerned and surprised about the apparent lack of air quality data from this area especially since Hanson is one of the biggest cement plants in the US and located right next to a residential area and several schools. The air quality will be tested or has been tested recently at Steven's Creek Elementary School. Since the wind blows during the summer month from the North/West and the school is located to the North/East (the wind blows particles away from Steven's Creek School) from the cement plant I don't expect the results to be relevant for our residential area and schools.

I would like the BAAQMD to conduct testing here in our community and down wind at our schools and to halt the renewal of any permits to the Hanson Cement Plant.

Best regards, Susanne Endisch